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Betmar Office Hours 

                                               Monday through Friday 

8:00 a.m. to 12:00 noon 1:00 to 4:00 p.m. 

Betmar Library Hours 

                                             10:00 a.m. to 3:00 p.m. 

 

Park Telephone Numbers 

Apache Clubhouse………………………………….………..….. 813-782-1785 

Betmar Office………...……………………………….………… 813-782-0043 

Clubhouse 2…………………………..……….………………… 813-782-0660 

Clubhouse 3…………………………………...………………… 813-788-9285 

Communications………………………………………………… 813-779-2843 

Golf Clubhouse……………………………….………….……… 813-788-5897 

Library………………………………………………….………... 813-788-9761 

Security (10 p.m.-6 a.m.) …………………………….…………...813-679-2587 

Security Cell Phone………………………………………...……. 813-395-3010 

Shuffle Clubhouse……………………………………………….. 813-782-9764 

Swimming Pool………………………………………………….. 813-783-2272 

What-Not Pick-up……………………….…..… 813-702-6740 or 231-268-6681 

 

 

Communications Hours: 

Monday ~ Friday 9:00 a.m. – 

12:00 p.m. Email: 

Communications@betmar.org 

Your Communications Team 

Bonnie Coutz ~ Chairman 

                                       Marsha Frain ~ Vice Chairman 

Janet Gagne, Sandy Bedingfield 

Pam Coleman, Marilyn Williams 

                             WEBSITE: Communications@betmar.org 

https://betmar.org/communications@betmar.org
https://betmar.org/communications@betmar.org
https://betmar.org/communications@betmar.org


Betmar Board  2022 ~ 2023 

President………………………………………… George Ferrari 

Vice President……………………………….. BAD Carroll 

Secretary………………………………………… Jan Tjepkema 

Treasurer………………………………………… Tom Frain 

Activities Chairman………………………. Michelle McKinnon 

Activities Vice Chair………………………..Karan Rhoades 

Communications Chair………………… Bonnie Coutz 

Communications V-Ch………………… Marsha Frain 

Finance Chairman…………………………..Kerry Fritz 

Finance Vice Chair………………………….Florence Gordon 

Properties Chairman………………………Bill Robertson 

Properties Vice Chair……………………..Bob Coutz 

Acres Chairman……………………………….BAD Carroll 

Acres Vice Chairman………………………Florence Gorden 

Board of Trustees 

Chairman………………………………………. Mike Withers 

Vice Chairman……………………………… Darlene Glinski 

Secretary……………………………………….. Julie Miller 

Treasurer……………………………………….. David Gregg 

Trustee…………………………………………… Jerry Grove 

 

Clubhouse Superintendents 

CH 2 Tony Mastrogiacomo…………. 813-355-3489 

CH 3 Jim Kollodge……………………….. 813-779-7131 Apache CH Tony 

Pettola…………….. 813-602-8145 Sheriff’s Department – 352–518-5000 
 

Printed copies of the Betmar Bulletin will be available for pick-up at the Betmar 

Office or Communications Office 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 



Communications 
 

HOW BETMAR RESIDENTS STAY INFORMED 

Many tools have been created to keep Betmar owners and tenants informed. All 

residents are urged to take advantage of these tools. 
 

Betmar website (https://betmar.orq) 

Our website contains links to important sources of information you will often 

use. We suggest you create a bookmark/shortcut on your device’s home page to 

take you there. The Betmar website will allow you to: Register to receive 

important e-mail notifications regarding every aspect of life in Betmar. You 

should do this as soon as you possibly can. 

Access the on-line phone directory, the Betmar Calendar and several other 

documents mentioned below. Open the section “What-Is-lt/How Do l” where 

questions new residents may have are answered. Examples are explanations of 

how Betmar is managed, whether we have Pickleball or a pool, what’s the What-

Not Barn and many more. 

Explore over twenty-four Betmar “clubs” and find links to each club’s webpage. 
 

Monthly Betmar Bulletin 

The Betmar Bulletin contains information about the operation of the park, along 

with information submitted by individual clubs regarding upcoming events. It is 

distributed electronically to everyone who receives Betmar e-mails and also is 

available in hard-copy format on request. 
 

Coffee Hour and Coffee News 

Coffee Hour is hosted by the Betmar Activities Team. It is held every Tuesday 

morning at 9 a.m. in Clubhouse 2. Attendees are informed of scheduled events 

and provided general information regarding their friends and neighbors while 

they enjoy a cup of coffee and your favorite donut or toast. A hard copy of the 

information presented is sent out to every e-mail recipient every Tuesday night 

in the weekly “Coffee News.” On-line  
 

Phone Directory 

The official hard copy phone book is updated annually. The On-Line Directory is 

maintained continuously. New owners are encouraged to send in their listing as 

soon as they have a telephone number. The On-Line program can list any amount of 

phone numbers, e-mail addresses and a photo. 

Questions regarding these products can be directed to the Communications Office at  

813-779-2843 or communications@betmar.org.  

https://betmar.orq/


 



April 2023  

MONTHLY MEETING SCHEDULE 

    

Owners & Acres General Assembly Meeting Workshop 10:00 p.m. 4/4/2023 Annex 

Acres Annual General Assembly Meeting 6:30 p.m. 4/6/2023 CH 2 

Owners & Acres General Assembly Meeting 7:00 p.m. 4/6/2023 CH 2 

Owner Board Meeting Workshop 10:00 a.m. 4/18/2023 Annex 

Owners Board Meeting 9:00 a.m. 4/20/23 Annex 

 

 

President’s Letter 
 

I apologize for such a short article.  We have been in Pennsylvania, helping 

our daughter move. 

 

Snowbirds be careful driving home, as traffic was quite heavy.   

 

Looking forward to a nice summer.  Again, thank you to all who volunteer to 

make our park thrive. 

 

Our girls are always reminding us of how fortunate we are to live in Betmar.  

We agree!!!! 

 

Wishing everyone a safe, healthy and happy spring and summer. 

 

George Ferrari  

  
  



 

 



Things you Need to Know 

PLEASE DO NOT FEED THE WILDLIFE 

There have been many complaints regarding feeding the animals running around the 

park. This includes the wildlife (fox, ducks, etc.) and feral cats. Wildlife that relies 

on human foods can become aggressive, they can also stop naturally hunting or 

foraging and starve. Feral cats don't have the shots that keep our own pets safe, they 

can have diseases. Think about the residents who have cat allergies. Feeding feral 

cats imposes a situation on you and your neighbors. 

 

 

Table and Chair Procedures 

 



CLUB NEWS 

Beginners Art 
Please join us at Clubhouse 3 for our art class. Set up starts about 12:30pm and 

class begins at 1:00pm. If you have never painted but always wanted to try, join us. 

We can get you started. Lessons are given by various members. Cost is only $1.  A 

Betmar bargain for sure! 

Submitted by Colleen King 

 

Chorus 
The Betmar Chorus Annual Spring Concert was a great success. 

The hardworking members of the chorus out did themselves with their three 

performances. The audiences for each performance were thrilled with the music 

and talent this park has to offer. Kudos to all the people who worked hard to make 

this event happen. 

Now, all the music is tucked away for the summer and sadly, there is talk of people 

heading back North. The Betmar Chorus would love to thank all the people who 

came to our performances throughout the year beginning with the Tree Lighting 

Ceremony to the Memorial Service and finally our grand finale, The Spring 

Concert. Without your support our voices would not be heard. A special thank 

you goes to Linda LaFayette and Wilma Klak for all their hard work in 

bringing our voices together and accompanying those voices with nothing less 

than magic fingers! 

We would like to wish all our snowbirds a safe journey home and safe journeys 

back to Betmar next fall. 

Please think about joining us for a season of music and fellowship starting the first 

week in October. 

Happy Summer 



 



.  

 



 



Computer   
April 4th will be our last Computer Club meeting.  We will have a business meeting 

with snacks.  
 

If you have any questions about devices, we will be 

glad to help you find the answers.  
 

Our meetings will start again on the first Tuesday 

of November.  If you need help or have questions 

this summer, go to YouTube and type in Tutorial 

for ……, then type in the issue you are having 

problems with and watch a video about it.  
 

Happy Summer! 

Your Computer Club Team 

 

 

 

Creative Writers   
Members of our group have written about 

their first dates, their travels, life 

changing accidents, their early childhood, 

teen years, college days, first jobs, or 

career moves. We find humor in stories 

about raising our own children and life 

lessons learned. We puzzle over the 

music, education and styles of the next 

generation. 
 

Creative Writers will be meeting each Monday morning at 9:00 a.m. in the Apache 

Room of the Apache Clubhouse. 
 

We hope you feel welcome to join and share your stories with us. 
 

2023 Meetings will be held until April 24th and resume in November. 

 

 



 



Dance 
VOLUNTEERS NEEDED 

This season’s officers have agreed to remain in their respective roles for another 

season but additional help is always welcome. We will soon be in the planning 

stages for the New Year’s Eve celebration and committee volunteers are needed. 

Please don’t hesitate to contact any one of the officers if you would like a more 

active role in the club. 

DANCE CLUB GENERAL MEETINGS 

April 11th is the last meeting until November 14th. All 

meetings are in the Apache Clubhouse Blue Room. As 

always, this is an open meeting and 

your suggestions and constructive 

comments are welcome. 

DANCE CLASSES – All classes 

are held in CH3. 

To participate in dance classes, 

residents need to pay a yearly 

$15.00 membership 

fee to cover November 1st through 

October 31st. Non-residents may 

participate if a member sponsors 

them and an additional $3.00 fee is 

paid per session. Give line 

dancing and or clogging a try! Your 

first class is free! We’re here to 

have fun, 

exercise and meet new people. 

Class schedules are subject to 

change and will be announced at 

weekly Coffee meeting. 

Line Dance Classes 

November – April 

Mondays, 10:30-11:15 Ultra-beginner, followed by Beginner 11:15-12:00. 

Tuesdays, Improver 10:30-12 noon. 

Thursday, 10:30-12:00 is a mix of beginner through improver line dances. 

For additional information, contact Line Dance Director, Pat Armendinger at 

813780-1205. To see the type of dances we do, join the Facebook Group, Zhills line 

dancers. 



 

NEW SUMMER LINE DANCE SCHEDULE – The Dance Club is considering a 

weekly line dance class from May through October for the Sun birds. The date, time 

and location will be announced through Coffee News. 

Clogging Classes 

Classes ended in March and expect to resume in November. 

Contact Karolyn Dowell, 317-512-2610 for more information. 
 

DANCE CLUB WEBSITE: https://betmar.org/club-dance/ 

The Dance Club website has the latest dance schedules. Select the comment button 

to ask a question or leave a comment. Steve Ward, the vice president, will review 

the questions/comments and pass them along to the appropriate people. For the 

latest Dance Club news, follow us on Facebook – Betmar Dance Club 

 

See you on the dance floor! Joyce Smith, Dance Club Secretary, 207-944-7335 

 

Friendship Club 
April 13th will be your last chance to enjoy a great dinner, kind friends, surprise 

gifts and sometimes entertainment at the Friendship Potluck. Remember, bring a 

dish to pass, your table service, a small gift and $1.00. We will not meet again until 

November. Have a great summer and hope to see you at our next dinner. 

Sue Sereti, Leader 



Garden Club 
Happy Spring! 

 

Officers for the coming year are as follows:  

 

• President, Marilyn Loding  

• Vice-President, Judy Bubar  

• Treasurer, Kathleen Downer 

• Secretary, Pennie Jefferson. 
 

Residents, please enjoy walking through the gardens as many of the plants are 

beginning to bloom after chilly weather this winter. The Betmar Gardeners continue 

to add many new Florida native plants to the gardens.   

 

The club members say “thank you” to Steve Hobart for the washing of the garden’s 

stones. Great job and so appreciated.   
 

The garden club members enjoyed a spring luncheon before many “snowbird” 

gardeners go north for the season. 

 

Snowbirds, if you would like to donate your plants and/or pots to the Garden Club, 

please do not place them in the gardens. Contact Club President, Marilyn Loding at 

810-837-0520, for additional information. 

The next business meeting will be Monday, April 3rd at 9 a.m. in the Apache Blue 

Room. Everyone is welcome.  Brenda Moody, Secretary 



 

 

 

 

 



 



Golf Club 
The Golf Board meetings for April will be Monday, the 24th, beginning at 9:00 am 

in the Annex. All are welcome and encouraged to attend. April seems like a 

winding down time for the Betmar Golf Cub and all of Betmar. We hope your golf 

season has been great and those still here will continue to enjoy the golf activities 

that will go on throughout the off-season months.  

 

Congratulations to the following Betmar golfers for their accomplishments in 

February and March! 

Hole-in-one Club 

• 2/23 – Calvin Beal Jr. G#9, 

• 2/24 – Tim McEniff W#8, 

• 3/3 – Clint Libby G#3, 

• 3/9 -Phil Hawkins W#1, 

• 3/9 – Mike Poulin G#9, 

• 3/14 – Ernest Vaillancourt G#6, 

• 3/14 -Susan Ankney W#6.4 

• 25 & Under Club 

• 3/11 – Rob Shaffer White 
 

Golf Club Board Beginning February 1st, the Betmar Golf Club began offering an 

alternative type of membership which is titled ‘Limited-Social Membership’. As an 

introduction to this new idea and as a membership drive, the initiation fee has been 

reduced for a limited time. If you are thinking of joining the golf club, now is the 

time to get in on the savings. It will last only until April 30, 2023. For details 

contact any Golf Board member or ask for an application at the desk in the golf 

clubhouse. 
 

Men’s Golf League 

The men are looking for more golfers for our Friday morning scramble. Arrive 

about 7:30am, card draw at 7:45, tee off at 8:00. Only a dollar!! 
 

Lady’s Golf 

Ladies golf scrambles are still on for Thursdays. Start time will still be 9 am for 

April. Need to be at course signed up by 8:45. Winners of the 3 tournaments are 

posted on the bulletin board. Maggie Hussey 
 

Ladies, Golfapalooza, Funday was a huge success!! 85 ladies participated in a 

nine-hole golf outing with games and challenges on each hole. $678.45 will be 

donated to the golf club. Thank you so much to Elaine Lange, Diana Hobart, Emily 

Fullerton, Monica Folski, Pam Austin, and Kris Send for all your help and support!! 
 

A special thanks goes to the men that worked the games on each hole: Bob, Engler, 

Joel IDE, Mark Garrett, Joe Gugerty, Vic Sambol, Tim, Lange, Steve Hobart, Kip 

Aubertine, Dave Godfrey, Randy Stevens, Mike Williamson and a special shout out 

to Mac McKinnon for driving around the shot cart!  
 



Congratulations to the winning team Karen Altman, Judy Deschenes. Robin 

Burkhead, and Sandie Fry!!! The weather was perfect, the food was great, and the 

day was successful!! Thank you so much,  

Michelle McKinnon Vice President-Ladies Golf  

 

Golf Activities  

April 5th Night Golf – 6:30 Check In – Bring a dish last night golf for this season. 

April 12th 3 Club – 3:00PM Check in. 

April 14th Golf Grub Day – Breakfast on the deck at Golf Club House (Weather 

Permitting) 

April 16th – Scotch Doubles Tentative April 24th – Golf Meeting 9:00AM 

Typically at CH2 Annex 

Thank You, Mac McKinnon, 813-469-8203 Cell 
 

Volunteers Needed 

There is always a need for volunteers to benefit the Betmar Golf Club. Some of the 

areas are Starters, Rangers, Pro Shop, and the What-not barn. Help is also needed 

for the fundraising committee. Maybe this is a way you can get involved and 

contribute. 
 

Golf Properties News 

The stump grinding around the clubhouse is finished other than a bit more cleanup. 

As always, we are doing a lot of tree trimming on the courses and working on cart 

paths. Please stay behind the white lines around the greens. 
 

Head of Golf course properties Jeff Warner. 
 

Pro Shop 

The lucky winners of the Golf Pro Shop Bag Raffle were Mary Kimlinger and Jerry 

Loding. Congratulations to you both and enjoy those great bags. 
 

The Pro Shop volunteers, along with the Rangers and Starters, were treated to a 

delicious luncheon at the club house in March in appreciation for their many hours 

of volunteering. As many residents return to their northern homes, check out the 

Pro Shop before you leave. There are nice golf items you might need for that 

special game on your home golf course.   
 

“Thank you” to our knowledgeable volunteers as you leave Betmar for the summer. 

You will be missed and hope to see you back in the “shop” upon your return next 

season. 

Stop by the shop! It is open six days a week; the hours are posted on the door. 

Submitted by Brenda Moody    
 

As always, you can keep up with current golf activities and news on the betmar.org 

web site. Just go to ‘Clubs’ 

and look for ‘Golf Club ’.  

https://betmar.org/
https://betmar.org/
https://betmar.org/


 



Hobby 
Here are the Winners of the Hobby Club Raffle. 

• Quilt ~ Len Loughean 

• Kitchen Towels Basket ~ Connie Simenea 

• Wine Glasses ~ Laurie Black 

• Reversible Bag ~ Janet Gagne  
 

Congratulations to you all!  Thank you everyone for your support! 

Did you know that the Hobby Club is the first club created at Betmar?  We have 

been helping to purchase many, many things around our park for centuries!!  
 

So please continue to support the Hobby Club at the upcoming Craft Sale!  We will 

be in the annex with some of our familiar items and some new ones too! 

 

The sale will be on March 31st and April 1st.  Don’t miss out!  Come see us first! 

Rhonda Pomerleau, Secretary   
 

 

 

Hospitality The hospitality club had a very busy year. All our events would 

not have been possible without our members and the community of Betmar. From 

the coffee greeters, the card party, assembling and delivering valentines and the 

wonderful entertainment show by Debbie Morin made a very successful year.   
 

We want to extend our gratitude to Tom Brown and the volunteers who set up and 

break down tables for all our functions. Also, many thanks to communications for 

all the work they do for us. Our April meeting will meet at noon on April 6th in 

Clubhouse #3 to share a luncheon. Please bring a salad or dessert to share.  
 

We will also be installing new officers for 2023-2024 which are:        

• Lorna Bradstreet – President 

• Kathy David – Vice President  

• Secretary – Jane Martin  

• Treasure. – Penny Hall  

• Membership – TBD  
 

During the summer months if anyone needs a sympathy, get well or thinking of you 

card, please contact Jane Martin as she will be handling the card’s in Anne’s 

absence. 
 

We always welcome new members to the hospitality club. We meet the first 

Thursday of the month at 1:00 in clubhouse #3 from November – April.   We want 

to wish those traveling north for the summer months a safe journey and those who 

stay behind watch over our homes. See you in the fall. 

Jane Martin – Secretary 



 



Library 
Our next meeting is April 13th at 9:00 a.m. Please try to attend. The Library hours 

will change starting April 17th . Summer hours will be 10:00 a.m. until 12:00 p.m. 
 

We do offer services to our shut ins. Call us and tell us what books you are 

interested in and someone from the library will deliver them. We will also return 

the books for you. We believe everyone should have access to the library. 
 

We do ask that you return the books you checked out in a timely manner.  
 

You are also permitted to call or come in and recheck them out. Sorry, new books 

are limited to 2 weeks. We have plenty of books, and audio books on sale. The 

money we receive helps us to buy new books. 
 

I would like to give a big shout out to our Volunteers at the Library. Thank you for 

all you do. You are all appreciated.  You keep the Library running. 
 

We appreciate all our Patrons and Volunteers. 

Toni Nelson, Betmar Library 

 

Music & Entertainment 
That’ right. The name of our club is “Music Entertainment.” Our purpose is to 

entertain with music! 

 

We have had a successful year. We have entertained with two special shows – one 

in December and one in March. We have been able to donate $4,000.00 to Betmar 

Owners and we are proud to do so. We thank Betmar Acres, Inc. for the use of 

Clubhouse 2 and 3. 
 

We continue to have very enjoyable programs on Friday nights at 7:00 p.m. 
 

Our new officers for 2023 ~ 2024 are: 

President – Bobby Sliva 

Vice President – Carol Kelly 

Treasurer – Jim Kollodge 

Secretary – Gloria Wood 

Entertainment Chair – Danny Jackson 

Come join us and hear the fine talent we have here in Betmar! (We ask for a $1.00 

donation per person at the door.) 

 

Now, tell me, where can you get a better deal than this 

Gloria H. Wood, Secretary 



Shuffle 
The new club officers for the next season are: 

• President, Richard Johnson 

• 1st V.P., Fred Leger 

• 2nd V.P., Lorraine Merrifield 

• 3rd V.P. Patty Norton; 

• Secretary, Gay Herman 

• Treasurer, Janet Send 

• Director, Jeanette Harvey; 

• 2nd Director, Len Loughran 

• Tournament Director, Randall Gearsbeck. 

March was a busy month for Betmar shufflers. We hosted the State Tournament on 

March 6 and 7. Congrats to Delane Ruess for finishing 2nd in the Main Event and 

also to Earl Ball for finishing 3rd in the Main Event. Earl surpassed 1300 lifetime 

points with 1302 points at this tournament. Congratulations, Earl.Betmar was also 

well-represented in the 6-Park Tournament with 6 trophy winners. Gay and Ralph 

Herman earned 2nd place in the Main Event. Earl Reynolds and Linda Hafey placed 

2nd in Consolation, and Irene Bauer and Janice Peterson placed 4th in Consolation. 

 

On March 14 Betmar hosted an in-house Novice Tournament which also included 

amateurs. First place went to Len Loughran, second place to Rick Marks, and third 

place to Dave Fuller. Congrats to Len also for recently reaching State Amateur 

status from the Central District. 

 

The Shuffleboard Club would also like to send out a big shout-out to our many 

wonderful volunteers. We had our highest number of lunches served—267! Many 

thanks to all of those who work at the lunches and also to the dedicated bakers who 

faithfully supply us with all of those delicious pies and cakes. A Pizza Appreciation 

Party was held on March 15 to thank all of our volunteers. 

 

As the busy season winds down, keep in mind that some events will continue: 

Friday night Hoss Collar, Round Robins on Mon, Wed, Sat at 1:00, and Mingle-

Singles on Monday (see bulletin board for schedule). 

Patty Norton  

 



 



Tennis & Pickleball 
Wow!!! And thank you Betmar for the great turnout for our poker run on March 7. 

We had 194 people join us for a fun filled afternoon, a great picnic lunch and 

wonderful auction items. Thank you to the many Zephyrhills merchants that 

donated gift cards for our auction bags. Thank you to all our members that donated 

dishes and auction items, to our grillers Ken Spingler, Keith Rader and Rene 

Barriere. And finally, congratulations to our poker hand winners. 

It’s hard to believe it’s April already and in the next few weeks many of our players 

will be heading to their northern homes. The courts will get quieter, but we do play 

all summer. So, if you want to give pickleball a try during the summer, just stop by 

the courts most mornings and give it try. 

Congratulations to our new officers elected in March 

• Darlene Paine — President 

• Colleen King — ViceVicPresident  

• Robin Meek — Secretary 

• Jimmie Stokes — Treasurer 

Several of our members played in the Polk County Senior Games in Poinciana 

March 6-8 and several came home with medals – Jimmie, Stokes, Sandy 

Bedingfield, Tom Poppas, and Lee Hutchins. They qualified to play in the State 

Senior Games that will be held next fall at SVB Tennis and Fitness Center on 

Simons Rd here in Zephyrhills. 

Glo-ball -playing pickleball in the dark with a pickleball ball that is lighted. Our 

first glo ball night was held on 

Saturday, March 4. Twenty-eight picklers could be heard laughing and having a 

great time as we tried to adjust to “following the glo” on dark courts. Thank you to 

Marsha Frain, Sandy Bedingfield, and Barb Kerr for organizing a really fun night. 

Laraine Roberts, Secretary 

 



 

 

Theater 
Betmar Theater presented the play The Traveling Corpse on Friday, Saturday and 

Sunday in March. The audience waited expectantly throughout the play to see 

where the body would be found as it traveled around in the Betmar Community. 
 

Thank you to all who came to our theater production! Hope you enjoyed “The 

Travelling Corpse.” 

Kathy and Holly were great directors, although sometimes I felt like we were under 

the direction of a couple of nuns. 

 

They were tough! The production turned out great! 

   

Theater meeting will be held April 5, 2023, in Clubhouse 2 at 1:00 p.m.  Please join 

us and join in the fun.  We’re always looking for fresh talent. 

Terry Phifer 



TOPS 
By this time in April the TOPS members will have returned from their cruise to Key 

West and the Bahamas. Did they eat sensibly? Only the scale will tell.  This will be 

our last month for weigh-ins at Betmar until next October.  
 

If you remain in Florida for the summer, there are several groups that meet in 

Zephyrhills that you could be part of.  If you go north, you can take your travel 

sheet and sign-in at other TOPS clubs wherever you live. Hopefully we all will 

come back weighing less than we do at the end of April. 
 

To all members: Keep up with Betmar news and have a great summer. 

 

Vespers 
The last Sunday in April we will be enjoying a potluck. Bring a dish to pass and 

your own table service. We will fellowship and eat together before we break for the 

summer.   
 

Vespers is a non-denominational service to meet the spiritual needs of residents of 

Betmar. Our services are Christ centered. We meet weekly from January through 

April at 4:30 p.m. on Sunday afternoons in Clubhouse 3. Our service is followed by 

a time of food and fellowship. We hope you will join us as we share our beliefs in 

worship and song.   
 

 

Video Production 
2023 ~ 2024 Video Clubs New Officers: 
 

• President - Dave Domino 

• Vice President – Ralph Shaffer 

• Secretary – Carol Fritz 

• Treasure - Doug Dorgan 

 

The Video Club would like to thank all who supported our event with Ventriloquist, 

Mark Ruben. It was a great show and everyone seem to enjoy themselves. We look 

forward to seeing you next year. 
 

We have videos available to those who wish to purchase one. Donation for the 

video is $8.00. Relive the entertain from Mark. 
 

See everyone next year. 

Ralph Shaffer, President 

 



Appreciation 
A Big Shout Out & Thank You for Donations to the Communications Office 

Michigan Picnic for their donation of $250.00 

& 

Dart Club for their donation of $1,200.00 

There has been talk from some from a few that we should charge for tickets, flyers, 

copies, etc. to clubs and events. Communications does not want for this to ever 

happen. Your donations help Communications continue doing what we do without 

charging. 

So again…Thank You! 

Communications Team 

SPECIAL INTEREST 

Caregivers 
Betmar Alzheimer’s and Dementia Caregivers  

  

The role of a caregiver is a 24/7 responsibility, our group offers an opportunity for 

those caring for loved ones to get support and ask questions. If you can’t attend our 

meetings, but have questions or just need to ask a question or get support, please 

call 517-230-2231 and we will help try to answer your questions or get the support 

needed. There is no cure for Alzheimer’s and Dementia, and sadly, there is only one 

final diagnosis. While understanding the disease and the role of caregiver is 

important in helping your loved one, a caregiver must also stay healthy, physically 

and mentally, in order to help their loved one. Remember, reaching out for support 

is healthy for the caregiver and for the loved one. 
 

Often Alzheimer’s and Dementia patients go for a walk or leave their home and 

can’t remember how to get back. 
 

This is a stressful situation not only for the patient but also the caregiver. Our 

caregivers’ group is assisting the Betmar Security in compiling a list of names of 

Alzheimer’s and Dementia loved ones who may need Security’s help in locating 

their home when lost. If you have a loved one that you would like Security to be 

aware of, please call Laraine Roberts at 517-230-2231 or email at 

robertslaraine@gmail.com to add your loved one’s name, phone number and 

address to the list. This list is confidential and will only be given to Betmar 

Security. 

Submitted by Laraine Roberts 

 



 

 

Michigan Picnic Update for February 9, 2024 

There will be ONLY 315 Tickets Sold 

Remember to bring item from Michigan for the raffle. 

See you next year have a good Summer! 

 

 

Motorcycle Group 

 

The Betmar Motorcyclist Group has been in existence for several years now.  Our 2023 rides will 

begin in early January.  We have a planned ride at least once a week… usually on Thursday 

mornings. 

We would like to invite ALL Betmar Motorcyclists to join us.  We are just a very friendly group of 

motorcyclists who like to get together to ride, eat and harass each other.  There is nothing formal 

about the group. 

There is an Email Contact List for ride notification purposes.  If you would have any interest in 

joining up and would like to be included on the Contact List, please email: Your Name(s), Betmar 

Address, Phone Number and Email Address to donmcclintock69@gmail.com. 

If you have questions at all about the group, please contact: Don McClintock via email or text or 

by calling 330-2093353. 

 

Volunteering 
Volunteering is the ultimate exercise in democracy.  You vote 

in elections once a year, but when you volunteer, you vote 

every day about the kind of community you want to live in.   

Marjorie Moore  



 

 



 



 

NEW RESIDENTS/ADDRESS CHANGES 

New Owner Address Phone Number Home State 

        

Dennis & Laura Chuhran 5423 Amanda   MI 

Paul & Brenda Marichal 37144 Sandra   ME 

Mark & Patricia Roberts 37234 Cora   MI 

Scott & Renee Drinkwater 5606 Dean Dairy/Lot     

Darryl & Nancy Ertel 5414 Mohawk   MI 

Clinton Skees & Daniel Skees 5226 Vera     

James & Pam Powell 36853 Jodi   IN 

  



 



 


